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Principal’s Message 
 

It’s hard to believe we are in December! Let’s hope we get some fine weather for the farmers to 

get into their harvest.  

We have plenty going on at school at the moment. Staff have spent an enormous amount of time 

writing reports which will be sent home today. Please take the time to read these and share with 

your child. Accompanying this newsletter is a note should you require an over-the-phone parent 

meeting to discuss your child’s report.  

As communicated to parents last week, our Presentation Ceremony will take place during school 

hours on Friday 10th December. Due to restrictions, parents will not be allowed to attend. In 

keeping within the guidelines, an allowance has been made for our Year 6 parents and the P&C 

President only. The ceremony will be videoed and shared before the end of the day.  

We have some exciting things planned for the final week of school to celebrate how well each of 

our students handled the rollercoaster ride of 2021. More information will be communicated next 

week.  

The Gooloogong Markets are on Sunday 12th December from 9am to 1pm. The school will be 

partnering with Cowra Early Childhood Centre (CECS) to promote our Before and After School 

Care program as well as selling snow cones. If you’re able to volunteer some time to assist, 

please contact the school. 

I was very impressed with each student’s determination and effort to try their best during our            

Intensive Swimming lessons last week. Learning to swim is such an important skill to master.  

We will have one make-up lesson in the first few weeks back next year.  

We have our final whole day Kindergarten Transition session on Tuesday 7th December and we                                     

cannot wait to see everyone’s smiling faces walk through the gate again!  

                  Enjoy the rest of your week! 

             Nick Doyle                    

 

Principal 



 

 

What’s been happening in the classroom 
Infants STEM 

Last week in Infants STEM we continued our journey into 3D design using Tinerkcad.com 

Infants have had a project to design a name tag for their desk, some have already been printed, 
and some were printing while we worked. 
We then moved on to our next design task, which was to design our perfect house, which were 
then displayed and explained in front of the whole class. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Primary STEM 

This semester, in Primary STEM we have been learning programming using Micro:bit controllers. 
These are microcomputers that are coded to control circuits. 

As a result of this we started looking at the question, “What is a circuit?”. 
Our project to build our understanding of circuits is “Skill Testers”. Basically, our steady, or not so 
steady hands are acting as the switch in the circuit to turn on the LED lights. 

We are about half-way through the build. We started with a prototype which I built, then from 
looking at my prototype, we drew some circuit diagrams. We then started with making the base, 
then cutting and bending the wire ready for some wiring to come next.  

Andrew Morrison 
Primary Teacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://tinercad.com/


 

 

What’s been happening outside the classroom 

Intensive Swimming  

Our week of intensive swimming had a mix of fine weather and rain. Everyone did so well and 

should be super proud of their efforts this week. It was so great to see everyone push 

themselves to strengthen their skills and learn new ones! All the students completed their safety 

skills testing, which included super important skills such as 'saving' each other safely, swimming 

and treading water in clothes 

Melissa Morrison 
Primary Teacher 
 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 
  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Website: Contact: Email: 
https://gooloogong-
p.schools.nsw.gov.au/ 

(02) 6344 8307 gooloogong-
p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Come and see our stall at The 

Gooloogong Markets Sunday 12th 

December from 9am to 1pm. 

Gooloogong Public will be partnering with Cowra Early Childhood 
Centre (CECS) to promote our Before and After School Care program 

as well as selling snow cones. Hope to see you there!!! 

 



Sponsors  
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 Week Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

9 Nov 29th  Nov 30th  Dec 1st  
 
Newsletter 
Reports to go home 

Dec 2nd  Dec 3rd  

10 Dec 6th  Dec 7th  
Kindy 
Orientation  
all day  

Dec 8th  

Parent/Teacher 
Phone 

interviews 

 

Dec 9th  

Parent/Teacher 
Phone 

interviews 

Dec 10th 
 

Presentation 

Ceremony 
10am on site 

 

11 Dec 13th  Dec 14th  
Uniform orders 
home to 
families 

Dec 15th  
 
Newsletter 
 

 

Dec 16th 

Last day for 

students 

Dec 17th  
 Staff 
Development 
Day 
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 1 Jan 24th Jan 25th Jan 26th Jan 27th Jan 28th 
 
Staff 
development day 

2 Jan 31st 
All staff 
development 
day @ 
Greenthorpe PS 

Feb 1st 

Students 

return 

Feb 2nd Feb 3rd 

 

Make up swimming 
lesson 

Feb 4th 

Small schools 
swimming 
carnival  

3 Feb 7th  Feb 8th  Feb 9th  Feb 10th  Feb 11th  

Website: Contact: Email: 
https://gooloogong-
p.schools.nsw.gov.au/ 

(02) 6344 8307 gooloogong-
p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 


